
REGULAR SESSION TUESDAY FEBRUARY 8, 2011 

The Board of Huron County Commissioners met this date in Regular Session.  Roll being called found the 
following members present:, Gary W. Bauer, Joe Hintz, Larry J. Silcox.  
 
Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 305.14 the Record of the Proceedings of the February 1, 2011 
meeting(s) were presented to the Board. Joe Hintz made the motion to waive the reading of the minutes of 
the February 1, 2011 meeting(s) and approve as presented. Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion. Voting 
was as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 
Mr. Silcox asked to hold the Norwalk city council meeting minutes for January 25, 2011 for further 
discussion.  The board agreed. 
 
11-036 
  

IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFYING CLAIMS SCHEDULES TO THE HURON COUNTY 

AUDITOR FOR PAYMENT: 

 

Gary W. Bauer moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, as per Ohio Revised Code 305.10, a resolution must be made by the Board of Huron County 
Commissioners to accompany the Claims Schedule to the Huron County Auditor’s Office for payment;  
 now therefore 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby approve Claim 
Schedule C 11-05 authorize the Huron County Auditor to make the necessary warrants; and further  

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Joe Hintz seconded the motion.   
 
Discussion was had in regards to the sweeper on the claims schedule and the cleaning of vents at the 
Gerken Center.  Mr. Hintz also asked about the Action Auto warrant on the claims schedule for the 
Engineer. 
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 



REGULAR SESSION TUESDAY FEBRUARY 8, 2011 



REGULAR SESSION TUESDAY FEBRUARY 8, 2011 

 
 



REGULAR SESSION TUESDAY FEBRUARY 8, 2011 
11-037 

  

IN THE MATTER PLACING DRAINAGE WORKS OF THE GRIFFITH-BROWN TILE #269 ON 

THE COUNTY’S DITCH MAINTENANCE PROGRAM, AND TO CERTIFY THE PROPOSED 

MAINTENANCE BASES TO THE COUNTY AUDITOR TO BE USED FOR FUTURE 

ASSESSMENTS IN ORDER TO MAINTAIN SAID IMPROVEMENTS  

 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution:  
 

WHEREAS, a hearing was held for the purposed maintenance bases for the Griffith-Brown Tile #269 
maintenance agreement on January 25, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. at the Huron County Administration Building, 
180 Milan Avenue, Norwalk, Ohio;  and 
  

WHEREAS, the purpose of the hearing was to establish the maintenance bases to be used for collecting 
future maintenance assessments as needed for the repair, upkeep, and maintenance of this project in the 
future as required by Section 6131.63 of the Ohio Revised Code; and 
 

WHEREAS, the assessments, when made are placed on the real estate tax bill and the receipts will be 
placed in a fund for the use in maintaining only this project; and  
 

WHEREAS, future lot splits will be assigned a proportionate maintenance base, based on benefits; and 
 

WHEREAS, the board of Huron County Commissioners desires to approve the ditch maintenance program 
and certifies the proposed maintenance bases to the Huron County Auditor to be used for future assessments in 
order to maintain said improvements;                                                                          now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners approves the ditch maintenance 
program and certifies the proposed maintenance bases to the Huron County Auditor to be used for future 
assessments in order to maintain said improvements;                                                              and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code.                                              
  
Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 

At 9:30 a.m. Public comment 
 
No public comment 
 
11-038 

 

IN THE MATTER OF AUTHORIZING APPROPRIATION ADJUSTMENTS WITHIN THE 

HURON COUNTY EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT FUND #177 

 
Gary W. Bauer moved the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, there is a need for an appropriation adjustment; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners finds the request to be reasonable; now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves the following 
appropriation adjustment: 
 
FROM:     Dept.  Account   Fund      Amount        TO:    Dept.     Account      Fund   Amount 
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                  177    00125       177         $42,000.00       177       00475         177      $42,000.00 
                             Salary             Other                               and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Huron County Auditor is authorized and instructed to record said 
appropriation adjustment as approved; and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Clerk of the Board is instructed to certify a copy of this resolution to the 
Huron County Auditor and the department requesting said adjustment; and further 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Joe Hintz seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 
11-039 
 

IN THE MATTER OF LETTING BIDS FOR A TRUCK SCALE TO BE USED AT THE HURON 

COUNTY TRANSFER STATION 

 

Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners are seeking bids for the purchase of a truck scale 
to be used at the Huron County Transfer Station  and 
 

WHEREAS, notice must be placed in a newspaper of general circulation, pursuant to Section 307.87 of 
the Ohio Revised Code; now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby approve of letting bids 
for the purchase of a truck scale for use at the Huron County Transfer Station; and further 

  
BE IT RESOLVED, that notice of this will be placed in a newspaper of general circulation on Thursday, 
February 10, 2011 and this notice can be located on the county’s internet site on the worldwide web, at 
http://www.hccommissioners.com click on legal notice button. Bids will be opened on Wednesday, March 
9, 2011 at 10:00 a.m.; and further 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code.    
 
Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 

LEGAL NOTICE 

 
SECTION 00030 

HURON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
HURON COUNTY 
NORWALK, OHIO 

HURON COUNTY TRANSFER STATION TRUCK SCALE 2011 
 ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 
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Sealed Bids for the HURON COUNTY TRANSFER STATION TRUCK SCALE 2011 will be received by the 
HURON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS, HURON COUNTY, OHIO (OWNER), addressed to 

Huron County Commissioners, 180 Milan Avenue, Suite 7, Norwalk, Ohio 44857, until 10:00 a.m. March 9, 

2011, at which time they will be publicly opened and read.  The project consists of the following activities: 

• Replacement of 60 ft. Truck Scale 2011 
Site visit of the Huron County Transfer Station and existing Truck Scale will be accessible from 7:00 a.m. to 
4:00 p.m. Monday thru Friday by contacting the transfer station at (419) 744-2413.   
One Bid will be received on a lump sum and unit price basis for the HURON COUNTY TRANSFER 

STATION TRUCK SCALE 2011. 
 
 
Bidding Documents may be examined at the following locations:  

• Builders Exchange, Cleveland, 9555 Rockside Road, Suite 300, Valley View, Ohio 44125; 

• Office of F.W. Dodge, Division of McGraw Hill 6200 Rockside Woods Blvd., Suite 210, 
Independence, OH 44131. 

• ARCADIS - U.S., Inc., 1900 Polaris Parkway, Suite 200, Columbus, Ohio 43240-2020. 

Copies of the Bidding Documents may be ordered beginning February 14, 2011, at the office of ARCADIS-
U.S., Inc., upon payment of $25.00 for each set, none of which is refundable.  Checks for Contract Documents 
shall be made payable to ARCADIS - U.S., Inc. 
Bid security shall be provided in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders. 
Bidders shall provide proof of qualifications to perform the Work as described in the Instructions to Bidders. 
Bidders shall comply with all statutory requirements in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders. 
Each bidder must ensure that all employees and applicants for employment are not discriminated against 
because of race, color, religion, sex or national origin. 
The OWNER reserves the right to accept or reject any or all proposals at any time within thirty (30) days 
following the date established for the receipt of Bids and to determine which proposal(s) is, in the judgment of 
the County, the lowest and best Bid for the contract.  The County reserves the right to waive any informalities 
or irregularities in any of the proposals received. 
Contract time of commencement and completion will be in accordance with the Agreement. 
 ++ END OF ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS ++ 
 

IN THE MATTER OF TRAVEL  

Gary W. Bauer moved to approve the following travel request this day. Joe Hintz seconded the motion. 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 
       Aye – Joe Hintz 
       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 
 
James Sitterly, David Longo, Public Defender, on March 10- 11, 2011, to Columbus, Ohio, for Seminar.   
 
Teresa Alt, DFJS, on February 7 -8, 2011, to Newark, Ohio, for OHPELRA HR conference.  
 

IN THE MATTER OF REQUEST FOR LEAVE 

Vickie Ziemba/Commissioners/Personal Time/2:00 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. February 11, 2011. 

Gary Ousley/Dog Warden/Bereavement/8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. February 4, 2011. 

 

SIGNING 
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Certification of relevance and letter to ODOD 

 

Administrator/Clerk’s Report 

Cheryl Nolan asked about the status of the Transfer Station bids and when the contract will be ready for 
approval. 
Presented the schedule of reporting by departments as follows: 

 
SCHEDULE OF DATES FOR DEPARTMENTS 

 

Gary Ousley Dog Warden 

Quarterly 

February 17, 2011 10:30 a.m. 

May 19, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

August 16, 2011 @ 11:30 a.m. 

November 17, 2011 10:00 a.m. 

 

Teresa Alt DJFS 

Quarterly 

February 22, 2011 10:00 a.m. 

May 24, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

August 23, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

November 22, 2011 10:00 a.m. 

Jason Roblin EMA/9-1-1 

Quarterly 

February 3, 2011 

May 5, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

August 4, 2011 @ 10:45 a.m. 

November 3, 2011 10:00 a.m. 

 

Peter Welch Facilities 

Bi-monthly 

January 

March 8, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

May 10, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

July 12, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

September 13, 2011 10:00 a.m. 

November 15, 2011 10:00 a.m.  

Lon Burton Mechanic 

Quarterly 

February 22, 2011 10:45 a.m. 

May 24, 2011 10:45 a.m. 

August 23, 2011 @ 10:45 a.m. 

November 22, 2011 10:45 a.m. 

Sue Bommer HR/Loss Prevention 

Semi-Annual 

July 21, 2011 @ 10:45 a.m. 

December 15, 2011 10:00 a.m.  

 

 
SCHEDULE OF DATES 

 2011 – BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS 
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Lucinda Smith Huron County Transit 

Semi-annually 

March 3, 2011 10:00 a.m. 

October 18, 2011 10:00 a.m. 

Janice Warner Erie-Huron CAC 

Annually 

March 17, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

Jessica Hunter Huron Metro Housing 

Authority 

Annually 

April 7, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

Mike Gastier OSU Extension 

Semi-annually 

February 17, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

July 21, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

Cary Brickner Soil & Water Conservation 

Semi-annually 

February 8, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

September 27, 2011 10:00 a.m. 

Tim Hollinger General Health District 

Semi-annually 

April 21, 2011 @ 10:45 a.m. 

October 18, 2011@ 10;45 a.m. 

Jean King ADAMS/hs Board 

Semi-annually 

April 7, 2011 @ 10:45 a.m. 

October 4, 2011 10:00 a.m. 

Dennis Sokol Airport Board 

Semi-annually 

February 1, 2011 

August 9, 2011 10:00 a.m. 

Dr. Dee Zeffiro-Krenisky DD Board 

Semi-annually 

January 

July 19, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

George Ford Public Defender Board 

Annually 

June 2, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

 

Pat Krause 

Linda Mitchell 

Katherine Ezawa 

DV Shelters/ 

Miriam House 

Safe Harbour 

The Shelter 

Annually 

 

September 6, 2011 @ 10:45 a.m. 

September 20, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

September 27, 2011 @ 10:45 a.m. 

Eva Gorby Victims Assistance 

Semi-annually 

April 5, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

October 11, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

Mike Patterson Erie Basin  

Annually 

August 30, 2011 @ 10:45 a.m. 

Kathleen Schaffer Investment Board 

Quarterly 

January 

April 21, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

August 4, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

October 20, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

Roland Tkach Finance 

Semi-annually 

March 15, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

August 30, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

Karen Fries Records Commission 

Semi-annually 

May 19, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m. 

November 17, 2011 10:45 a.m. 

Sharon Locke 

Tom Gerrity  

Board of Elections 

Annually 

November 15, 2011 @ 10:00 a.m.  

 
OTHER BUSINESS 

Gary Bauer discussed a situation at DJFS in regards to a business owner.  Mr. Bauer stated that this was 
just an FYI for the board and that the business owner is having a discussion with DJFS Director but Mr. 
Bauer stated that he will follow up with the director as well. 

 

Larry Silcox also discussed a situation at the DJFS as well which has been solved by DJFS. 
 
Gary Bauer stated that he had met with Tom Jarrett owner of the Northern Antique Mall leasing 22 East 
Main Street to discuss the problem with the electric bill.  Ellen Hintz had called Mr. Bauer 10 days ago and 
stated that the up town group (economic development, chamber of commerce, Mayor etc.) had walked the 
uptown and visited the businesses.  When they went to the Antique Mall and Mr. Jarrett let them know 
what he thinks about his electric bill.  Mr. Bauer stated that it is a seriously situation.  He let them know 
that he had to get things in a different format or he would have to look for a different place.  Mr. Bauer 
stated that if this happens and he leaves we will have an empty building setting up there and we are paying 
for the heat and we have no income from the building which would not be good.  Mr. Bauer stated that he 
had a meeting set last week to meet with the group.  The meeting was cancelled because of a snow storm.  
Mr. Bauer stated that he did meet with Mr. Jarrett last Friday and there is a meeting schedule this Thursday 
at 1:30 p.m.  The mayor suggested to Mr. Jarrett that the county should help him out.  Mr. Jarrett stated 
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that the county has helped him and helped him and that he doesn’t want to ask the county for any more 
help.  Mr. Bauer stated that at this meeting he fully plans to say (if the mayor is in attendance) the county 
has helped him and helped now what is Norwalk going to do to keep this business in town.  Now to the 
specific problem of the heat.  Last summer when his bills were out of control with the air-conditioning a 
meeting was held with the maintenance staff and they changed the configuration of how the air-
conditioners ran and that was going to help.  After we lost our HVAC employee no changed the air filters 
which caused a problem as well.  Now Ohio Edison, Gary Mortis says that there is nothing that they can do 
for him.  Apparently they changed the meter base and Mr. Jarrett is convinced that they should have told 
the county that they changed it which they did not as far as we now and he is convinced that is part of his 
problem.  Mr. Bauer stated that the bottom line is that his electric heat was $1,400 one month and $1,600 
last month and he can not survive at that.  Mr. Bauer stated that when we did the energy project at the 
courthouse we ran three outlets for heat over there that would kick on when the outside temperature drops 
below 30 degrees.  Mr. Bauer stated that Mr. Jarrett is suggesting that there be a gas unit purchased that 
you would hang from the ceiling that would produce heat that would help them keep the electric bill down. 
Mr. Jarrett would pay for the gas. Mr. Welch stated that you can lower his cost also by giving him more 
heat from the boilers. Mr. Welch stated that you can lower his costs by giving him more heat from the 
boilers.  Mr. Silcox stated we should give him for heat this way for the interim and stated that he is not 
opposed to paying for the heater if he pays for the gas but in the interim turn up the boilers. The board 
agreed to advise Mr. Jarrett that we will look at other systems.  It was also discussed that another solution 
would be to build a wall behind the windows but Mr. Jarrett does not want this to happen.  This would be 
the tremendous way to say on the heating bill.   
Pete Welch is not ready to award bids yet for the transfer station improvement project and still needs to 
talk with Daivia Kasper, Assistant Prosecutor in this regard.   
Cheryl Nolan referred to an email sent by Carl Essex in regards to the old scale at the transfer station.  The 
Highway Department would like this scale. 
 
Dear Commissioners,                                                                      02-08-11 
The Engineer’s Office is interested in acquiring the soon to be removed scale from the Transfer 
Station. 
We do not need to explain how expensive “new” scales are.  
Under these tight budget times the acquisition of the “old” scale, we believe, would provide a 
cost effective alternative for the acquisition of a scale for our operations. 
It would be our intention to completely re-hab the old scale as time and manpower is available.  
Once operable, the scale would be put back into use for Highway Department operations. 
Using existing equipment, we have the capabilities to extract the old scale and provide for its 
transport to our Norwalk facility where 
our crew’s metal fabrication, welding and mechanical abilities make the consideration of this 
project possible.  
As we are uncertain of the Board’s schedule for the purchase, extraction of the old scale and the 
and installation of the Transfer Station’s “new” scale, we’d appreciate the opportunity to discuss 
the fine points of this  matter further should the Board look kindly upon this request. 
 
Sincerely, 
Carl D. Essex 
Admn. for: 

Joseph B. Kovach, P.E.,P.S. HURON COUNTY ENGINEER 

 

The board also discussed some option for a trade for the scale.  
 
Gary Bauer discussed the courthouse project and stated that he said what he said at the previous meeting 
and Mr. Seitz wrote what he said but he took it out of context. Mr. Bauer stated that what he said is that 
there are more ideas out there and we need to find people that have more ideas.  We could give it to the 
University of Toledo, University of Purdue, Ohio State, Ohio Northern engineering classes and they come 
up with all kinds of ideas. Mr. Bauer also stated that he had spoken about Mr. Frederick’s brother being an 
engineer/architect in Toledo and that he had worked with him on a $400,000 restroom project at Firelands 
Campus and stated that he might have some ideas, but it came out in the paper that he needed to talk to 
Dean Frederick and this was not reported accurately.  Mr. Bauer stated that he went to see Mr. Frederick 
and stated that we need to have more ideas that this idea is just not going to fly.  Mr. Frederick and Mr. 
Bauer discussed different options.  Mr. Bauer stated that he is opposed to going through the Recorder’s 
office but Mr. Frederick came up with an idea to go in between the HCOB and the Courthouse and 
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explained how this would work.   
 

At 10:18 a.m. Cary Brickner, Soil and Water Conservation District came before the board with board 
members Gerald Martin, Don Sweeting, and Dan Stevens in regards to funding.  Mr. Brickner stated that 
he would like to make a few announcements and discussed that in 2010 the Great Lakes National Program 
Office Great Lakes Restoration Initiative through the US.E.P.A awarded the Huron S.W.C.D. an 
$812,000.00 grant for the North Central Ohio Sediment Reduction Project. Mr. Brickner reviewed the 
2010 Annual Report with the board and discussed the 2010 Huron SWCD “Bang for Your Buck” which 
states county funding ignites an explosive conservation program.   
 

 
 
Mr. Brickner stated that he is hoping for the 75% match which would mean $166,000 from the county. 
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Mr. Brickner stated that he is asking for the $166,000 from the county.  Mr. Bauer informed Mr. Brickner 
that Huron County has received a proposal from Erie County to do Huron County planning.  Mr. Brickner 
and the Soil and Water Board members in attendance did not speak favorably to such a proposal.   
 

At 11:18 a.m. Pete Welch came before the board in regards to the Gerken Center B&G request.  Mr. 
Welch stated that there is an agreement that anything that is in regards to appliances it is the responsibility 
of the Gerken Center to pay for. 
   
The board agreed to deny this request. 
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Mr. Welch also presented the terms for the SWMD plan.  
 

 
At 11:25 a.m. the board recessed. 
 

At 11:40 a.m. the board resumed regular session.   
 
Mr. Bauer discussed returning from a township meeting and was at the railroad crossing at Boughtenville 
and the gates were down and there was no train.  Mr. Bauer stated that he called Jason Roblin, EMA to 
report this.  Mr. Bauer discussed Sunrise Cooperative Inc. in regards to the economic impact. 
  
Mr. Hintz discussed the cooling and heating units and how they would be installed at the HCOB.   
 
Larry Silcox discussed the upcoming district luncheons and the first one being February 15, 2011 at 12:00 
noon.  Mr. Bauer stated that he had attended the one last year and felt that it was productive.  It is a good 
opportunity to hear what is going on in the neighboring counties.  The board discussed rotating members 
attending these meetings.   Mr. Silcox stated that Mr. Hintz could attend if he would like to attend this 
meeting.  Mr. Hintz stated that he would prefer that one other commissioner attend with him.  Mr. Silcox 
stated that he would attend also. 
 
Dates of upcoming events were discussed. Mr. Silcox stated that there is a tour of the Glenn Research on 
March 1, 2011 at 1:30 a.m. Mr. Silcox stated that he is going to try to make that as well. Mr. Silcox stated 
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that he is going to share the ad for public comments that will be posted in the newspaper in regards to the 
raceway using the airport runway with Ellen Hintz at the NEDC. Mr. Silcox also discussed a notice that 
they received from the Ohio Council of County Officials of a Wednesday, March 6, 2011 12:00 noon 
luncheon at the rotunda in Columbus.  Mr. Silcox asked if they were interested in attending.  Mr. Bauer 
stated going back to the email in regards to the airport runway stated that he could easily get that email to 
the Erie County Visitor’s Bureau.  The board agreed that he should do so.   
 
Mr. Silcox also discussed a letter received from Michael R. Thomas requesting a county flag.  The letter 
stated that he had traveled Ohio and photographed all 88 Bicentennial Barns and stated that he wanted to 
collect a flag from each of the 88 counties.  The board agreed that if we had a couple of dozen we may be 
able but if there were only one or two probably not.  
 
Budget Work Session. 
 
The Auditor’s budget was discussed along with the carryover.  Mr. Bauer reviewed departments that were 
requesting additional funding.  Development Council, Soil and Water Conservation District, the Auditor’s 
office which is the $15,000 that Mr. Bauer and Mr. Silcox told the Auditor that it was their intent all along 
that he should have which is a given.  The sheriff, OSU Extension and stated that he has Mary Beth Taylor 
but is not locked in to that.  Discussion in this regard was had.  The County used to give her around $2,000 
as she operates on a shoe string to take care of wild animals.  The county her back to $1,000 or $500 and 
then it was cut back to zero.  Mr. Bauer stated that he put it back on for discussion.  Mr. Silcox stated that 
he would not be opposed to giving her $500 if it is possible but wants to look at the other numbers first.  
Mr. Bauer explained to Mr. Hintz that it was both his and Mr. Silcox’s intent at the last interim budget 
session that this $15,000 be put in to the Auditor’s budget as request and for whatever misunderstanding 
that there was it was not included in the interim budget.  This $15,000 needs to be taken care of in this 
final budget.  Mr. Bauer referred to the formula for Development Council and stated that they fall away 
from that amount.  Development Council has asked for some of the $5,000 that they are down to be 
restored.  Mr. Bauer stated that he penciled in $3,000 for a starting talking point.  The money that is put in 
the Auditor’s budget will need to be put back in contingencies from the carryover figure.  Mr. Bauer 
explained SCORE to Mr. Hintz.  SCORE is also funded $1,000.00 along with HCDC.  HCDC will be 
increased by $3,575; increase OSU Extension by $14,900; increase Soil and Water Conservation District 
$44,000; Public Defender by $21,547; Airport no increase.  Ms. Nolan explained that the board will have 
another $15,000 from the Clerk of Courts title fund for the general fund. Mr. Silcox stated that the Public 
Defender stated that $25,122.00 would allow the public defender’s office to be open 5 days per week and 
eliminate the need for the five case file. Mr. Bauer stated that would be $25,122.00.  After further 
discussion the board agreed to $21,547.00 increase.  The board agreed not to increase the Agriculture 
Society budget at this time but maybe helping them with projects later.  Mr. Bauer stated that in regards to 
the sheriff. Detailed discussion was had in regards to the sheriff’s budget including cruisers. The sheriff 
got $115,000 from 9-1-1 last year but could not convince them to give him more this year.  By receiving 
this money from 9-1-1 he hired more people.   
 
Cheryl Nolan asked about any type of raise for 2011 for the non union employees.  Mr. Silcox stated we 
need to know 2% increase non union employees from general fund for 9 months.  The board also discussed 
the health insurance and asked that figures for 1 2 3 4 percent increase on health insurance plan be figured 
as well. Ms. Nolan will plug in numbers on the budget sheet that were discussed today. 
 

At 1:24 p.m.   Gary W. Bauer moved to adjourn.  Joe Hintz seconded the motion. The meeting stood 
adjourned.  
 

 

IN THE MATTER OF OPEN SESSION 
The Huron County Commissioners hereby attest that all actions and deliberations of the Board legally 
required to be public were conducted in an open session on this date and that the foregoing minutes 
represent the official action of the Board. 
 

IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFICATION 
The Clerk to the Board does hereby attest that the foregoing is a true and correct record of all actions taken 
by the Board of Huron County Commissioners on February 8, 2011.                
 

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNING 
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The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  With no further business to come before the Board, the 
meeting was adjourned at 1:24 p.m.    
 
 
Signatures on File 
 


